
     What better way to celebrate Valentine’s Day with 
that special someone than with a marvelous dining 
experience that is sure to please both of you. Our 
Valentine Celebration at Peal Lian Restaurant last 
year proved to be so popular that we have made 
arrangements to gather there again this year. Pearl Lian 
serves excellent oriental meals at very reasonable prices.  
We have reserved their two adjoining private dining 
areas, overlooking the indoor Zen Gardens, for lunch 

on Valentine’s Day, Saturday, February 14. Pearl Lian 
Restaurant is located at 11600 Medlock Bridge Road 
(highway 141) just south of McGinnis Ferry Road (see 
attached map). The restaurant opens at noon and our 
reservations are for 12:30 P.M. Their telephone number 
is (678) 205 1326.
     We will also have the “Reading of the Valentine 
Cards” again this year! So, plan to bring that special 
card… you know the one you really want to buy but just 
really did not think you should. Do not sign it… after all 
you really didn’t think you should buy it to start with. We 
will pass them around and someone else will read it for 
the enjoyment of the gathering.  
     Although advance reservations are not required I 
would appreciate it if you would let me know if you are 
planning on coming so I can give the restaurant a heads 
up on approximately how many to plan for. This is a very 
popular event so bring your sweetheart and come join 
other NGJC members as we celebrate this very 
special day.

     The 2009 membership dues for NGJC are $47 and are due by January 1. Thanks 
to all of  you who have already paid. If you are going to renew your membership 
for 2009, please mail your dues by the middle of December. If you know you aren’t 
renewing, a quick e-mail to Mary Ann Kretz or Roy Cleveland would be appreciated 
so that our roster mailing to JCNA will not be delayed. We have to send a roster to 
JCNA with dues payments for each member on the roster in early 2009 so it is very 
important that we have all our dues collected early in January or at least know who 
is renewing. Please make your check payable for $47 to the North Georgia Jaguar 
Club and mail it to P.O. Box 1234, Gainesville, GA 30503.
     In making your decision on renewal, you should consider the following tangible 
benefits of club membership: (1) discounts on repairs and parts from Hennessy 
Jaguar, (2) rebates from Jaguar on purchases of new Jaguar automobiles available 
only to members of JCNA, (3) subscription to the Jaguar Journal published by JCNA, 
and (4) access to the knowledge accumulated by members of NGJC during years of 
experience with Jaguars. The discount from Hennessy on a $600 repair would more 
than pay for your annual membership dues.

     Our 2009 club calendar kicks off with a visit to one of the best private car 
collections in the Atlanta area. Jim Gebhardt is the owner of the California Car 
Company located on highway 9 in Roswell, GA. Jim specializes primarily in American 
cars of interest from the fifties through the seventies. I know many of our club 
members have stopped by and admired the cars that he displays for sale in his store. 
Now we have the opportunity to visit his personal car collection consisting of over 
forty vehicles. Jim is also an excellent automotive historian with many fascinating 
stories to tell. I know you will enjoy Jim’s presentation on the unique features of the 
cars in his collection and his vast knowledge of the collector car hobby.
     We have scheduled our visit for Sunday, January 18, 2009, at 2:00 pm. We will 

gather in the Publix 
shopping center at the 
intersection of  Houze 
Road (hwy 140) and 
Crabapple Road in Roswell 
at 1:15 pm and plan to 
leave no later than 1:45 
pm for the short drive to 
Jim’s home. There are 
several restaurants in the 
immediate are for those 
who wish to have lunch 
before we meet for the 
drive to Jim’s house.
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     Our annual Christmas 
party was well attended 
and enjoyed by all again 
this year. A big thank you 
goes to Larry and Kathleen 
Kludt for all their efforts in 
the planning and ensuring 
that the event was a 
success. Also a very special 
thank you goes to Pat 
Harmon. Pat donated one 
of his original stained glass 
creations to serve as the 
grand prize for the evening 
drawings. For those of 
you who did not know Pat 
is quite an accomplished 
artist working with stained 
glass and this one of a 
kind piece featured a 
Jaguar that I know will be 
highly prized by its new 
owners. Thanks again 
Pat for all the hard work 
that I know went into the 
creation of this wonderful 
piece of art.
     January brings the start 
of another year filled with 
the hopeful promise of 
many good things to come.  
Atlanta is a wonderful 
place to be if you are a 
car enthusiast as there is a 
wide variety of automotive 
evens to choose from 
throughout the year. From 
all accounts our club 
enjoyed a very successful 
2008 and I am really 
excited about what 2009 
has in store for us. We are 
blessed with a strong and 
active membership and a 
dedicated group of club 
officers. Also, we have a 
proposed schedule of club 
events with something 
that is sure to please any 
member.  So, again this 
year, plan on putting the 
dog in the backyard and 
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     The 2009 annual general meeting is fast approaching 
and is to be held March 19th – 21st in Denver, Colorado 
with some 150 expected to attend. Now is the time to 
make plans if you are interested in attending this year. 
In addition to the business meeting on Saturday some 
of the activities scheduled are museum visits to the 
Cussler auto collection on Friday night and Wings over 

the Rockies airplane museum as well. The host hotel is 
the Crown Plaza near the Denver airport and buses are 
available if you aren’t driving. Check out the schedule 
and prices at the web site www.agm09.com if you are 
interested. There’s a downloadable registration form 
there with the necessary sign up details.

getting the Cat out for some automotive enjoyment with 
other club members.

Drive Friendly,
Dave K

President’s Letter continued from front cover

2009 AGM Shaping Up for Denver in March
Submitted by John Baxa
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North Georgia Jaguar Club 2008 Calendar of Events
Submitted by Tom Koballa (tkoballa@uga.edu) *Club Member Faclitator

January 2008 
Saturday, 26th –Tour of Todd 
Emily’s Car Collection  *Tom 
Koballa

February 2008 
Sunday, 10th  – Valentines 
Gathering 
* Dave Kirkman

March 2008 
Sunday, 9th –Amelia 
Island Concours d’ Elegance

Sunday, 15th – North 
Florida Jaguar Club Concours

Friday, 28th & Saturday, 29th– 
JCNA 50th General Meeting, 
Pittsburgh

April 2008
Sunday, 6th  – Spring 
Drive and Rally 
* Dave Kirkman Larry Courant

Sunday, 20th –Spring 
Slaloms * Dick Maury

Saturday, 26th & Sunday, 27th – 
Abbeville Opera House Overnight 
Drive
* Ned Lowder

May 2008
Thursday, 1st – Sunday, 

4th –Walter Mitty Challenge

Saturday, 17th  – British Motor Car 
day, and Drive
* Dave Kirkman 
Tom Koballa

24th, Annual Judges 
Training with Pat Harmon

June 2008
Saturday, 14th – Second Annual 
Picnic and Car Show * Brian 
Hernan 
Pat Harmon

Saturday, 28th  – Tech 
session for Judges covering the XK 
models* Pat Harmon

July 2008
Saturday 12th- Joint Club Drive 
and Lunch at Wolf Mountain 
Winery 
* Dave Kirkman

26-27:  Music City 
Jaguar Club Concours - Belle 
Meade Plantation -
     Nashville, TN (www.jcna.com/
library/concours)

August 2008
Saturday, 2nd  – Western 
States Car Meet, Grand Junction, 
CO

Saturday, 23rd.  – Tech 
Session – Storage and Use of Cars 
That Are Not Daily Drivers * Terry 
Hulsey

September 2008
Saturday, 6th –Car 
Parade and British Car Fayre  
Norcross * Pat Harmon

Sunday, 14th – Fall 
Slalom
* Dick Maury 

14:  Virginia Jaguar 
Club Concours - Browns Island - 
Richmond, VA
    (www.jcna.com/library/
concours)

Saturday, 20th & 
Sunday, 21st  – Southeast British 
Car Festival at Dillard

October 2008
5th - Petit Le 
Mans at Road Atlanta

12 – NGJC Annual 
Concours
* Pat Harmon 

Saturday, 18th EUROFest 
* Dave Kirkman

November 2008
Sunday, 2nd  – Hilton 

Head Concours

Saturday, 8th Fall Drive with Dave 
Kirkman

Saturday, 22th  – Annual 
Business Meeting * Dave Kirkman

December 
Sunday 7th - Gainesville 
Christmas Car Parade 
*Pat Harmon

Sunday, 14th - NGJC 

Annual Christmas Party 
6:00pm to 11:00pm at 
Vinings Club

January 2009
Sunday, 18th –Tour 
Jim Gebhardt’s Car 
Collection

February 2009
Saturday, 14th –
Valentine’s day (after) 
dinner
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Gainesville Christmas Parade
Submitted by Mark Murphy
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     As we go into the new year several issues 
present themselves for your consideration as 
a member of our organization. First off,  we 
are always looking for volunteers from our 
membership to help pull off the many events 
our club sponsors. This is an opportunity to 
participate in a meaningful way to the success 
of not just a particular event, but the whole 
experience that the club provides. We’ve had 
wonderful participation in many of our efforts, 
but often the direction and the management 
comes from the same dedicated cadre that 
have made us successful to this point. Right 
now, the club is looking to go forward with a 
rally program. Dave Kirkman has organized a 
couple of rallies in the past but he has many 
other responsibilities as president, so the club 
is looking for someone to volunteer to organize 
these events. If you have an interest, contact Dave 
and let him know.
     As for what we’ve scheduled for the coming 
year take notice of the article on page 7 where 
we’ve listed what’s up for the next six months. If 
you have suggestions, let us know.
     One of the more successful periodic events 
we’ve sponsored in the past three years has been 
our JCNA-sanctioned Slalom. At our last business 
meeting, there was a discussion of future Slalom 
events and it was decided to impose a $50.00 
fee for non-members to participate in order to 
assert some control on the event and to help 
fund the parking lot rental. Ultimately, we’d like 
to have more club members bring their Jaguars 
and participate in the Slalom at no charge, but 
everyone is welcome. We may revisit this issue as 
there is some concern that the non-member fee is 
too high and should be more reasonable amount, 
so stay tuned for more on this one.
     Finally, it should be noted that the North 
Georgia Jaguar Club has been approached by 
the Atlanta Jaguar Society about the possibility 
of combining the two clubs. This was discussed 
at our last meeting, with comments both for and 
against, with the outcome being that we would 
schedule several joint events during the year 
to see how that plays out. We have invited the 
Atlanta Jaguar Society to join us at our annual 
club picnic and car show in June. If you have 
an opinion about this matter, or about anything 
concerning club business, don’t hesitate to make 
your opinions known to our officers—contact 
information is on page three.

2009 Presents Issues for NGJC
Submitted by John Baxa
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2009 Proposed NGJC Calendar of Events January – June
Submitted by Dave Kirkman

Our planning for 2009 NGJC events started several months ago and I believe we have 
the outline for an exceptional schedule this year.  Below is our proposed local club 
event calendar from January through June.     

2009 NGJC LOCAL EVENTS
JANUARY - JUNE

Month	 Event	 Date

JANUARY	 VISIT TO JIM GEBHARDT’S	 SUNDAY
	 PERSONAL CAR COLLECTION	 JAN 18

FEBRUARY	 VALENTINE DAY GATHERING	 SATURDAY
		  FEB 14

MARCH	 SPRING SLALOM	 SUNDAY
		  MAR 29

APRIL	 TECH SESSION (E- TYPES	 SATURDAY
	 BONNET TO BOOT) ***	 APRIL 11

	 SPRING DRIVE	 SUNDAY
		  APRIL 26

MAY	 WALTER MITTY HISTORIC RACES	 FRI / SAT / SUN
	 (JAGUAR IS FEATURED MARQUE)	 MAY 1, 2, 3

	 BRITISH AUTOCAR DAY	 SATURDAY
		  MAY 16

JUNE	 ANNUAL PICNIC AND	 SATURDAY
	 CAR SHOW ***	 JUNE 20
*** proposed dates

The above schedule only shows our club events in the local area.  Check our monthly 
club newsletter as we will be firming up the “Proposed Dates” and listing other club 
and automotive events of interest as the dates become available.
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